Johnny Fowler

Phone: (405) 620-3765

Email: johnny.fowler@anchorofgrace.org Facebook: www.facebook.com/johnny.fowlerjr.5

Website: www.anchorofgrace.org

Mail: Anchor of Grace 981 Bluestem

Norman, Oklahoma 73069



Dear Brothers and Sisters,

Foremost, I am a bondservant in the Kingdom of Father God, Jesus Christ and the Holy Spirit. I served during the Vietnam war in the US Navy for six years. At the age of 31, I gave my life to my Lord Jesus, and began my Emmaus journey with Him as my lead. When I retired from Boeing after 33 years as a Computer Software engineer in avionics, I promised the Lord I would use my God given talents for Him until I go home to see Jesus. Being blessed in marriage with 4 kids and 15 grandkids, I trust absolutely in the Spirit of Christ to lead me each and every day.

This brings me to the reason for this letter. I've been working with a wonderful worship presentation software, called, OpenLP. It is absolutely free. It's very popular world wide for small congregations of 100 or less. As of January 3, 2022, The Lead Pastor website [www.theleadpastor.com/tools/church-presentation-software/] lists OpenLP as the number 2 of the "Best free church presentation software for Linux and FreeBSD." However, I freely offer my time to train small churches in using OpenLP in the USA using Windows 10 &11, which is the most economically prominent software used by small churches in the USA. You can download the free versions of OpenLP [www.openlp.org] and teach your self, or you can call me to help you get started for free. The new OpenLP 3.0 release candidate 1, version 2.9.4, called, "Mighty Malachi" [www.openlp.org/blog/2022/01/18/new-release-openlp-30-rc1-294-mighty-malachi.html], came out on January 18, 2022. If you are interested, then contact me for a demonstration on how you can get started for free. Free Zoom training available.

I've been working with OpenLP for the last 10 years, and I find it to be an excellent worship software for all churches, large and small. Anchor of Grace is a small fellowship. We strive to walk in the fruit of the Holy Spirit, and helping the body of Christ is of utmost importance to our goal of furthering the Good News of Christ to the world. Can we help?

Sincerely, Johnny Fowler